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SANTA CLARITA VALLEY  
QUILT GUILD 

 
 
 
 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

It is June! The year is half over! We have been so proactive in the community with all our 
projects and at community activities. You are awesome. We are on track for the Quilt Exhibit 
and Textile show Saturday June 8th and Sunday June 9th. Come to the show and help for a 
couple of hours. The boutique will be set up and need helpers both Saturday and Sunday. I am 
so excited about the City Hall show and the Girl Scout project. We are a group that is helping 
our community in so many ways. I am thankful to be a member of this guild. A guild that 
members are willing to participate and give of their time to make a difference!  

See you June 8th! 

Joyce Wilkinson 

PROGRAMS 

June will be wrap up from the Exhibition of Quilting and Fabric Arts AND planning for our 
2020 Quilt Show.  Be sure to come and find out about the quilt show committees and sign up 
to help with one of them…remember, it’s your show!! 

Then in July, we will have Linda Sullivan of Colourwerx with her lecture called Got Colour? Her 
workshop is the following Saturday (see below). 

Workshops:  

In July, you can get out your Kaffe Fasset fabrics and join us for Cosmos No Fear Curved 
Piecing!  I recommend this class highly because it will get you prepared for the August class 
with Peggy Martin – since we are going to do one of her medallion-style quilts that has curved 
piecing in it.  I should have samples for both of these classes at the June meeting. Please come 
see me soon to sign up! 

Keep on Quilting! 

Sue Bennorth 

 

 

Promoting the art of quilting through 

sharing, friendship, education, and 

meaningful service to our community. 
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2019 OPPORTUNITY QUILT 

I want to thank members that picked up their tickets. Still have 20 members that have not 
picked up tickets. PLEASE REMEMBER THESE TICKETS WERE PAID FOR BY YOU WHEN 
YOU JOINED SCVQG. Just fill them out and give them to me. No money exchanged. You get 
a chance to win our opportunity quilt. Then, get more tickets to sell. 

I want to give a big thanks to, you know who you are, the people that signed up to help me 
sell tickets at Hart Park on the 8th and 9th.  Next meeting, I will have fabric to give to the 
people that sell more than 2 books. I have to also thank members that have helped and are 
helping sell tickets at Hart Park. It is great knowing you and working with you all. 

Gerry Hogan 

EXHIBITION OF QUILTING AND FABRIC ARTS 

JUNE 8 & 9 is the Exhibition of Quilting & Fabric Arts at William S. Hart Park.  If you have 
quilts that you want to exhibit in this June event, please contact me.  My phone number and 
email are in the member directory and on the flyer that is posted on the guild website. 

We need volunteers to help with this fundraiser. I will have a sign-up sheet at the May 
meeting, so check your calendar and be prepared to spend some time with us that weekend. 
This Exhibition is a fundraiser for the guild.  Every member needs to participate in these 
fundraising activities. The additional income pays for our speakers, workshops, insurance and 
rent. Of our 90 members only 10 assisted with the Cowboy Festival which raised close to 
$2,500.00 for us.  Please participate in the guild events, it is all of our responsibility to make 
the group a success. 

Linda Buesching 

2020 QUILT SHOW 

It is official!  The theme for the June 13/14, 2020 Quilt Show at Hart Park will be  

Where Quilts and Friendships Bloom 

53 ballots were cast out of the 88 paid members we have in the guild as of the June meeting.  
60% of the votes were for the winner. Festival of Color, Together We Quilt, and Our Quilted 
Lives votes ranked in the order listed.  

The next step is to create a visual representation of the theme.  We have such talented creative 
people in the guild, please bring any ideas/drawings to the June Meeting so we can start our 
advertising campaign as soon as possible! 

I look forward to seeing all of you at the June 13, 2019 meeting when we will be sharing  very 
important 2020 Show information, meeting other members, announcing committees , 
describing what is included in the work of each committee and outlining the process of 
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entering a quilt in the show.  The best show is when we all work, laugh and celebrate together 
so there will be an opportunity for everyone. 

May your quilts and friendships continue to bloom!!, 

Marcia Dains 

WAYS AND MEANS 

A very successful month with great participation-thank you all!  

May Ways and Means Winners include:  

• Penny Lawrence: Machine Quilting/ Embroidery essentials 

• Karen Warloe: Olivia the Flying Pig - red and black and print fabric 

• Stephanie Johnson: Baby Minkie Kit with an additional Grandparent panel 

• Rhea Fetter: Tulip/spring flower panel with supporting fabric 

• Karen Warloe: Gone with the Wind themed fabric  

June Offerings will include: 

• Black and White-10" squares +6 yards of fabric 

• Reds Galore-Pkg of 8 FQ and 4 yards of red solid 

• Southwest Greetings-6 differing prints totalling 10 yards  

• July/Patriotic- 2 panels, 1 Fleece panel, Table cover, pillow cover 

• Notions out the Whazoo!  

Marcia Dains & Millie Kerr 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Come one, come all!  

Our guild will be taking a trip out to enjoy a tour of The Painted Turtle Camp. This camp 
serves chronically ill children and their families. They try to "never say no" to a camper. The 
camp features acting, music, arts, crafts, woodworking, swimming in a pool provided by Sea 
Word, fishing and horseback riding, a basketball court provided by the LA Lakers, communal 
dining room, 16 cabins as well as a fishing hole. 

When: Tuesday June 4th, 2019.  

We will meet in the parking lot of Albertsons Grocery store on the corner of Copperhill and 
McBean Pkwy at 9:30 am. Depending on how many members we have going we will need a 
couple of vehicles. Our tour will commence at 10:45 am and last about 45 - 60 minutes. We 
will be riding in golf carts for the tour. We will see all of the workshops as well as the grounds 

Oftentimes they have merchandise for sale at the camp. I know they accept cash and checks. 
Not sure about credit cards.  If we like we can stop and have lunch at a Mexican Restaurant on 
the way home. 
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Please RSVP to Dana Montague at mdlsmontague@sbcglobal.net or 818-642-3072 

Hope you can join us for a super fun time! 

Dana Montague, Carol Carter, Debbie Ackerman and Patti Voyles 

SENIOR CENTER UPDATE 

We have completed 200 placemats. Thanks everyone. Only 150 more to go!!!!!! 
Carol Carter 

FUN FACTS 

Do you know how to care for your OLFA Rotary Cutting Mat?  In order to clean and condition 
your green Olfa rotary mat, you can actually give it a bath! 
 
Put your mat in the bathtub and use 1/4 cup white vinegar to a gallon of tepid (not hot) water, 
and a couple of drops (squirt) of a mild dishwashing soap. Using a mushroom brush (or other 
mild bristle brush), create a lather and gently clean and condition mat. Rinse the mat and let 
dry or dry with a Turkish towel. The mats love moisture. It helps keep them supple. Be sure to 
store them flat and out of direct sunlight. 

Submitted by Penny Lawrence 

Do you have any great tips for your fellow quilters?  Email it to Sue Bennorth at the email address 
in the header and I will include it in our next newsletter! 

MEMBERSHIP 

We still have a few of the 2019 Directories and membership cards.  Please check at the 
Membership table when you sign in to see if yours is there! 

Happy JUNE Birthdays to: 

Jun 05 - Vickie Reti 
Jun 09 - Makenzee Chipperfield 
Jun 09 - Rita Gershon     
Jun 10 - Rhea Fetter     
Jun 16 - Joyce Wilkinson 
Jun 21 - Carol Rigsby    
Jun 23 - Debbie Hernandez 

As always, be sure to wear your nametags and enter our drawing in June!!   See You Then! 

Leslie Wright, Melissa Nilsen, & Pam Skaggs 
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BLOCK OF THE MONTH 

THANKS again for supporting BOM for Turtle Camp with all your lovely blocks.  I hope to see 
lots of 3D Pinwheel blocks at the June meeting. Remember that the patterns are on our 
website if you did not get a copy at the last meeting, and also feel free to do any of the 
patterns at any time. 

I will display one of our completed quilts at Hart Park on June 8 & 9 and also one will be at City 
Hall. 

I am happy to report that in addition to these 2 quilts, I have 8 more completed tops plus 10 
more bundles of blocks to be sewn. That makes 20 QUILTS so far for the kids – YEA for you 
and THANKS! 

Linda von Mohr 

OTHER LOCAL GUILD QUILT SHOWS 

Flying Geese Quilters Quilt Show – Quilts for All Seasons – June 8-9, Soka University, Aliso 
Viejo.  For details:  QuiltsforAllSeasons.com. 

Seven Sisters Quilt Show: Quilts of the Central Coast — June 29th and 30th, Alex Madonna 
Expo Center, San Luis Obispo.  For details:  sevensistersquiltshow.org. 

Big Bear Lake Quilter’s Guild Quilt Show – August 2-3, The Lodge at Big Bear Lake.  Call 
310-753-7871 for more information. 

HOSPITALITY 

N - Z – bring snacks.  Hospitality will provide beverages as usual. 

Dolores, Kendra and Barbara  
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2019 Workshops 

Feb. 16 Karen Gloeggler / Mansfield Park 

Mar. 16 Tiffany Hayes / Tessalla 

Apr. 27 Donna Chipperfield / Stack ‘n’ Whack 

May 11 Roberta Nicholson / Scrap Happy 

July 13 Linda Sullivan / Cosmos No Fear Curved Piecing 

Aug. 10 Peggy Martin / New Paper Piecing Project of her choosing 

Oct. 12 Lola Newman / Blackwork Patchwork (Civil War Era Embroidery)  

Nov. 16 Margarete Heinisch / Hand Applique Flower 
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MINI-GROUPS 

Name Contact Meeting Information 

Super Star Quilters *** Patti Voyles  

259-6198 

Meets first and third Tuesday 

7 p.m. -  rotating member’s home 

Cut-Up Mini Group (full for 
now) 

Joyce Wilkinson Meets the fourth Tuesday of each month 

Monday Mavens (full for 
now) 

Kris Dolan  Meets first and third Mondays 

The Tuesday Evening 
Quilters*** 

Carolyn Walker 

661-296-0402 

New members please 
call first for instruction 
and directions. 

Meets every Tuesday evening at 5:45 PM 

Greenbrier Estates East Mobile Home Park –  
Recreation Room 
21301 Soledad Canyon Rd.  

Sweetwater Sisters (full for 
now) 

Donna Chipperfield 

 

Meets the fourth Saturday of each month. 

 

*** indicates membership is open.  If you want to attend a meeting, we recommend calling to be sure 

that nothing has changed since this listing 
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SPONSORS AND ASSOCIATES 
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Things to Remember: 
❖ Next meeting, June 13, 2019    
❖ Initial sign-in sheet at the door 
❖ Verify your contact information. 
❖ Wear your name tag  
❖ Bring your Membership forms/checks 
❖ Bring Show and Share quilts  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Check out our website: 
www.scvquiltguild.org  
WOW! See the newsletter online! 
 
Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 802863 
Santa Clarita, CA 91380-2863 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Month’s Calendar: 
General Meeting:  June 13, 2019  
Social Hour: 6:30 - 7:00 PM  
Meeting starts at 7:00 PM 
Santa Clarita United Methodist Church 
26640 Bouquet Canyon Road 
Saugus, CA. 
 

Business Meeting:  June 20, 2019 – 6:30 PM 
**Joyce Wilkinson’s House 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FIRST CLASS MAIL
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